STURTON AND STOW NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN GROUP

Notes of the meeting 
held on
7pm Thursday 8th August 2018
In 
Sturton Old School Room


Present:	Mel Banham (Chair), Gordon Bruce, Carol Gilbert, Chris Grinham-Green, Carl Hawke, Mike Metcalfe, Norman Read, Dennis M Taylor
	Paula Justham (Stow P. C) Michele Grainger (Sturton P.C.)

1. Apologies: Pam Duncan, Ben Irving, Anne Taylor, Clive Thompson, Phil Turney, Lorraine White
2. Notes of the meeting held on 12th July 2018
These were agreed.

3. Matters arising not otherwise on the agenda
None arising
3.1	Stakeholder Mapping Exercise			Gordon Bruce		
	Gordon has completed the electronic analysis.  All the post-it suggestions were numbered and placed in area of importance.  The map shows areas of importance from top right to bottom left – Key players are in blue.  All stakeholders in the S1 area (blue and red) need to be kept interested and informed for the referendum.  All in the S2 area (green and purple) only had a modicum of interest.

	It was agreed to remove item 47 as, at present, there is no Stow village hall.
	
	Thanks to Gordon on completion of this complicated exercise.

	All are to look over the map and contact Gordon if any changes need to be made.

3.2	Public Events					Gordon Bruce
	There have been 2 events so far; The History Society at Stow Minster on 14th July and the Sturton Saturday Market at the village hall on 4th August.

There were several questions asked at each event.  

a. The most asked question was to do with the actual process of achieving a neighbourhood plan.

b. Frustration of the lack of provision for affordable housing.

c. The lack of a crossing opposite the village stores.  {Gordon has managed to obtain the criteria that planners follow regarding the need for a crossing (of any sort); PV2>100m  (P)edestrians x (V)ehicles2 > 100m. This formula is for reference only.}  

Gordon will start a database with questions and answers. 

Most people spoken to had received a copy of our leaflet with the possible exception of residents on Rectory Gardens.

There was interest in the government initiative for low cost housing where communities acquire land and build their own housing.

The housing survey of 2003 should be reflected in the plan and could help develop a policy.

There was discussion on how to give weight to any issue raised via the village consultations. This will be addressed through analysis and become a statistical record.  

Michele Grainger (Parish Council) informed the group that there has been an issue on Manor Farm Drive re effluent smell.  This is an ongoing problem.  The infrastructure has to cope with Stow as well as Sturton, therefore, more development will put extra pressure on the works; this also includes flooding.  Since Anglian Water have no current plans regarding the works, this problem is not going to be resolved soon.  The neighbourhood planning group need to keep this in mind.

Michele also informed the group that there is a full list of Tree Preservation Orders (TPOs) with photos which can be used by the plan.   (Note: a TPO cannot be removed; where a tree is removed due to storm or disease etc. it must be replaced)

Thanks to Michele for the above information.

The next consultation will be held at Sturton Market in the village hall on Saturday 1st September – Mel Banham will attend.  

3.3	Stow Representation
	Norman Read has kindly volunteered to be a representative for Stow, 
	             although Ann Taylor will remain a member of the group and will 	  	           endeavour to attend meetings if Norman can't.
  	Thanks to Norman.



4.	Budget						Mel Banham
	The funds are held by Sturton Parish Council.  Carol will keep the budget sheets up to date.

Basic Grant
Stow will budget some funding (final amount to be confirmed) for the next financial year (1919/20).

Mel to write to Louise (Parish Clerk) re precept for 2019/20.

Sturton Parish Council have already placed £2,000 aside as starting capital.

Thanks to Sturton Parish Council for paying for the banners. This has been reflected in the budget account.

Additional Funding
Phil Turney forwarded the LALC News regarding possible further funding for the neighbourhood plan via an additional grant for eligible groups.  
Mel to look into this.

Mel has drafted a proforma application for funding. 
Dennis, Mel and Gordon to go through application with Yvonne.  This can then be submitted. 

Mel is looking into lottery funding (Awards for All).  

5.	Appointing Consultants
	Character Assessment		Carl Hawke
	Consultation			Mike Metcalf

	The replies to tender have been received.  The quotations are comparable.  There may be a requirement for another consultant.

There is need for further clarification on some areas from the replies received.  The group hold information which could be useful to reduce some of the more time-consuming areas of the assessment/consultations.

We may be in a position to ask for representation from consultants for the September meeting.  This is to be confirmed. 

Carl to contact providers for clarification on some details.

6.	Any other business

A. When researching the replies to tender Gordon contacted Nev Brown at WLDC and asked about the number of planning applications left.
The following link shows useful up to date information that the planners at WLDC use: https://www.west-lindsey.gov.uk/my-services/planning-and-building/planning-policy/housing-growth-in-medium-and-small-villages-policy-lp4/

This shows the planning applications outstanding and the number left.

B. There has been an email via the website requesting who is in the group.  The consensus is that all members’ names will be put on the website.  Names already appear as attendance is noted in the minutes, which are uploaded to the website.


7.		Date and time of next meeting

		7pm Thursday 13th September,	Old School Room, Sturton


		Apologies in advance of September meeting: Gordon Bruce.

